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Hello
 
Please find attached my objection to the SAP.
 
Regards
 
Gideon Groom
 
*|6 Red Beck Cottages | Horsforth |Leeds | LS18 4EQ
 
Mob:   
Home: 
 

mailto:sap@leeds.gov.uk



Gideon Groom 


6, Redbeck Cottages 


Horsforth 


Leeds 


LS18 4EQ 


LDF Publication Draft Consultation, 


Forward Planning & Implementation, 


Leonardo Building, 


2 Rossington Street, 


Leeds 


LS2 8HD 


 


14-11-2015 
 


RE: Formal Objection to Site allocation Plan 


 


Dear Sir / Madam, 


 


I would like to make objection comments primarily on the 2 sites below but 


please apply these comments to all green belt areas on the Leeds SAP 
 


- HG2-41 (4240) A65 Fields 


- HG2-42 (1016) Broadway Fields 


 


I believe the SAP assessment is outdated and the required housing numbers 


are in need of re-assessment. Figures in the public domain suggest the housing 


requirement in Leeds is around 50% of that which the council are working to at 


the moment. Independent assessment should be made to find out the exact 


“current” housing requirement figure before overzealous building in the name 


of mass profit goes ahead unchecked. 


 


There is brown land within the allocation (HG2-41 (4240) A65 Fields) which I 


believe should be built upon with housing. This brown land was formerly 


another site allocation number and has been cunningly drafted into this new 


encompassing allocation to off-set its 100% greenness. The Brown land was 


formerly known as “Woodbottom Mill” (4246) It currently holds  planning 


permission for 3 industrial distribution / storage facilities.  


 


The Paddock at site 4246 should definitely not be built on. Again this is 


Greenfield and is part of the houses on the row which are in conservation 


zone. The Paddock has been missed off the conservation zone but should be 


included. The owning house has stables built onto its side. 


 







Having lived on the fringes of this proposed development for 5 years now, I can 


say that the Green Belt portion (97%) of this land is exceptionally fertile and is 


harvested twice, and on a good year 3 times. The land is host to a diversity of 


wildlife including Roe Deer, Bats, door mice and field mice vowels and Moles. 


In early spring there are nesting Pheasants and Lapwings return annually by 


the dozen and feeding from it, Red Kite, sparrow hawks and Owls.  


 


 Loosing this agricultural heritage to the Horsforth area and removing the 


defining line between Horsforth and Rawdon will inadvertently remove the 


corridor the deer use to feed themselves.  


 


 
  







The Strawberry fields are not only fertile and busy through the summer 


months but they hold a valuable social aspect far more important than the 


delivery of fresh strawberries to the North West of Leeds. This will be lost. 


 


 The Tennant Farmer has commented to a neighbour the land at 4240 


agricultural rating is 3a. This suggests the council’s appraisal of the lands 


fertility status should be verified independently. 


 


Considering the amount of Brown Land available to build on in the Leeds area, 


it is evident the developers and council are looking to build on this land simply 


because the price of housing (and subsequent council tax rates) are more 


lucrative in LS18 than building in another less desirable parts of Leeds. 


Furthermore the developers are expunged from their responsibility of 


preparing and cleaning up the brown field sites for in preparation of 


development ( presumably waiting for the tax payer to fund it and further 


increase their profits when they get around to building on it) 


 


The developers are not developing affordable housing to support the 


housing needs of first time buyers. They are developing quick build, mass 


profit, oversaturated housing estates which are making the Local Infrastructure 


top heavy. The roads, Doctors, Parking and schools are all struggling to cope. 


Add a new school and the roads will grind to a halt, add 2 schools and life will 


be misery for all. 


 


There is nothing that can be done to the roads to improve them and adding 


more cars is certainly not viable. This is not making an effective plan but 


creating a problem the developers and councillors won’t have to live with. 


 


My house sits in conservation Land. Views to and from my house across the 


Aire valley will be massively affected through development of the Greenbelt, 


changing the landscape of the Aire valley forever. 


 


If building housing is proved essential, then over saturate in the city centre, in 


living apartments where the need for car transport is unessential, where 1st 


time buyers can afford a 2 bed apartment instead of building £400,000 -


£500,000 4 bedroom houses. Take a leaf from London or New York.  


 


To build on the above sites is a mistake Leeds City Council contradict the 


government NPPF on all 5 of the governments advisory outlines on reasons to 


keep Greenbelt. 







If this letter is actually read by someone who has the power to make a decision 


then I suggest that you take a long walk through the rolling fields in this area 


and take time to consider what’s more important; being popular with 


developers and councillors by allowing them to make their shareholders happy 


and increasing their council income by slowly eroding what makes Leeds a 


lovely place, A city on the edge of the Yorkshire Dales should reflect itself with 


an abundance of Greenery. Say no to building on Greenbelt. There is no second 


chance with this kind of decision. Once it’s gone our “green and pleasant land” 


is gone forever. 


Please do not allow the green fields to be built on.  


 


Please Keep me informed of any developments on this SAP. 


Yours faithfully, 


 


Gideon Groom 








